
Town of Norfolk 
Norfolk Town Board 
October 15, 2013 

 
The Norfolk Town Board held a Public Hearing on Tuesday, October 15, 2013 at 
06:45 PM at the Norfolk Town Hall to hear Public input on Local Law #2 of 2013.  
 
Present were Supervisor Charles Pernice, Deputy Supervisor Kevin Enslow, 
Councilman Donald Purvis, and Councilwoman Jean Gang. Also present was 
John Margittay, and Timothy Opdyke. 
 
Supervisor Pernice opened the hearing and stated that Local Law #2 is to 
override the tax levy limit established in General Municipal Law Section 3-C. 
 
Mr. John Margittay asked the Board why the state made the law when all the 
Towns are passing resolutions to get by it. There was discussion. 
 
There were no further comments, questions or concerns. 
 
A motion was made to close the hearing by Supervisor Pernice and 
Councilwoman Gang. All in Favor – Carried 
 
 
      Supervisor – Charles Pernice 
      Deputy Supervisor – Kevin Enslow 
      Councilman – Donald Purvis 
      Councilwoman – Jean Gang 
 
Dated: October 15, 2013 
Kathy M. Emlaw – Norfolk Town Clerk 


